MINUTES                                               JOINT MEETING WARD 9 & 10                                       18 AUGUST  2022
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HANGKLIP- KLEINMOND ADMINISTRATION

WARD 9 & 10
MINUTES OF THE JOINT ORDINARY WARD COMMITTEE MEETING FOR WARD 9 & 10 HELD ON THURSDAY, 18 AUGUST 2022 AT 16:00 IN THE LIBRARY HALL, KLEINMOND

NOTULE VAN DIE GESAMENTLIKE ALGEMENE WYKSKOMITEEVERGADERING VIR WYKE 9 & 10 GEHOU OP DONDERDAG, 18 AUGUSTUS 2022 OM 16:00  IN DIE BIBLIOTEEKSAAL, KLEINMOND
	Present  - Ward 10:
	Cllr Theresa Els
	Ward 10 Councillor

	
	Mr Stephen Williams
	PR Councillor

	
	Mr Richard Gould
	Sunny Seas

	
	Ms Elmarie Strydom 
	Pringle Bay Ratepayers’ Association

	
	Ms Anuta Scholtz 
	Rooiels Ratepayers’ Association

	
	Ms Maria Stoop 
	Pringle Bay Rewilding

	
	Mr Xolisa Njemla
	Kleinmond Local Football

	
	Mr Thobikile Koti
	Overhills

	
	Mr Wayne Jackson
	Betty’s Bay Residents and Ratepayers’ Association

	
	Ms Delia April-Endley
	Mooiuitsig Betty’s Bay

	
	Mr Bangikhaya Mantshinga
	Backyard Dwellers’ Association

	
	
	

	Present  - Ward 9:
	Cllr Grant Cohen
	Ward 9 Councillor

	
	Ms Nydia Carelse
	Proteadorp

	
	Mr Thomas  Snibbe
	Mountain Lanes

	
	Mr Burger Malherbe
	Seelane

	
	Mr Chris Harding
	Kleinmond Ratepayers’ Association

	
	Ds Carl Swart (Alternate for Mr Botha Maree)
	Kleinmond Nature Conservation Association

	
	Mr Matthys Bekker
	Kleinmond Nature Conservation Association

	
	Mr Gideon Brits
	Kleinmond Berlyn / Business Forum

	
	Mr David Peddle
	Kleinmond Special Rating Area

	
	Mr Ettienne Olifant (Alternate for Mr F Barry)
	Arts & Culture

	
	
	

	Municipal officials:
	Mr D Lakey
	Senior Manager: Kleinmond Administration

	
	Mr D van Rhodie
	Senior Manager: Operational Services

	
	Ms S Antonie
	Committee Official

	
	Mr E Fisher (Part of meeting)
	Law Enforcement Department

	
	
	

	Apologies  - Ward 10
	Mr Andrew Stoy 
	Betty’s Bay Neighbourhood Watch/Community Safety

	
	
	

	Apologies - Ward  9:
	Mr Botha Maree
	Kleinmond Nature Conservation Association

	
	Ms Marie De Beer
	Klein Berlyn

	
	Mr Frazer Barry
	Arts & Culture


	1.
	VERWELKOMING / WELCOME
	ACTION  & TARGET DATES

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Els welcomed everybody present at the meeting.  The meeting was open with a prayer by Ds Carl Swart.
	Noted

	
	
	

	2.
	VERSKONINGS / APOLOGIES
	

	
	
	

	
	Apologies :  Mr Frazer Barry, Ms Marie De Beer, Mr Botha Maree, Mr Andrew Stoy and Mr David Peddle
	Noted

	
	                    
	

	3.
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES – 21 JUNE 2021 & 23 JUNE 2022
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on the 21 June 2022 (Ward 10) and 23 June 2022 (Ward 9)  were confirmed.
	Confirmed

	
	
	

	4. 
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	4.1
	CREATING AND MAINTAINING OF FIRE WISE ERVEN IN SUBURBAN AREAS
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Els reported that feedback regarding the Creating and Maintaining of Fire Wise Erven in Suburban Areas Policy was received from the fire chief, Mr Lester Smith, and that the final version with the incorporated comments will first go to Council for approval, before any feedback is given.
	

	
	
	

	
	The document will be available on the municipal website when referred to the Council meeting.  Ward Committee members will be notified of the meeting date.
	Cllr Els 

	
	
	

	4.2
	MOOIUITSIG TITLE DEEDS
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Els informed that a site meeting was held in Mooiuitsig to discuss the repairs that must be done. The lease agreements were received from the Town Planning Department, and according to these documents, the home owners are also responsible for certain repairs. It was suggested to arrange a meeting with these homeowners to discuss the lease agreements.
	Cllr Els

	
	
	

	4.3
	TOURISM – PRESENTATION MS F LlOYD
	

	
	
	

	
	The meeting was informed that welcome signs by the entrances of each village will have a different image.  Examples of the proposed signs received from the Tourism offices were available at the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	
	Information signs regarding baboons will be put up at all picnic sites and other designated areas in Overstrand by the Environmental Department.
	Noted

	
	
	

	4.4
	QUARTERLY REPORTS – WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS
	

	
	
	

	
	Ward Committee members were reminded to provide their quarterly feedback reports with their constituencies via the Ward Councillor to the municipality on a quarterly basis.
	Noted

	
	
	

	4.5
	HANGKLIP VILLAGES CONSERVATION OVERLAY ZONE – FOR INPUT FROM WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS
	

	
	
	

	
	The Ward Committee is in agreement with the proposed Hangklip Villages Conservation Overlay Zone.  The proposed document will be presented to the relevant Portfolio Committee for consideration.  After that it will be made available for public participation.
	Cllr Els

	
	
	

	4.6
	R44 TRAFFIC
	

	
	
	

	
	The matter relating to the speeding, dangerous entrances and other related traffic issues on the R44 Main Road from Rooiels to Kleinmond will be referred to the Protection Services Department.  Thereafter it will be taken up with the relevant Provincial Department.
	Noted

	
	
	

	4.7
	2022/23 WARD COMMITTEE OPERATIONAL PLAN
	

	
	
	

	
	Outstanding information of Ward 9 members pertaining to the 2022/2023 Ward Committee Operational Plan should be submitted to the municipality by no later than 19 August 2022.
	Noted

	
	
	

	4.8
	INSURANCE CLAIM – OVERHILLS SOCCER FIELD


	

	
	Mr Lakey reported that they are still waiting on the outcome of the insurance claim regarding the new quotation to start the tender process. The matter is followed up on a regular basis.
	D Lakey

	
	
	

	5.
	REPORT BACK ON WARD COMMITTEE PROJECTS
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Van Rhodie gave an update on the progress made with the 2021/2022 Ward Projects and projects that have been rolled over to the next financial year. 
	Noted

	
	
	

	6.
	WARDS WORKING TOGETHER WITH REGARDS TO IDP PRIORITIES
	

	
	
	

	
	The Integrated Development Plan (IDP)  process for the next five years will start in September 2022.   It was suggested that Ward 9 & 10 work together to identify needs and to prioritize projects for the two wards.  A ward committee tour will be arranged before the process starts.
	Noted

	
	
	

	7.
	PERIODIC MAINTENANCE AND SCHEDULED MAINTENANCE OF ROADS 22/23
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Van Rhodie informed the meeting regarding the maintenance of roads scheduled for the 2022/23 financial year that was circulated to ward committee members.  He said that in terms of the funds available and the kilometers that can be done, the roads need to be prioritized. 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was suggested that road maintenance be included in the Integrated Development Plan (IDP).  Mr Van Rhodie further explained when they will start with the resealing of roads and the appointment of a contractor process.
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Els mentioned that the Mayor visited Betty’s Bay area to look at the roads and suggested to have a public meeting to discuss the roads with the community.
	Cllr Els

	
	
	

	8.
	UPDATE ON WATER PIPE REPLACEMENTS AND OPERATIONAL WORK
	

	
	The tender process was finalized and the municipality is currently  busy with the adjudication process.  Further feedback will be given at the next meeting.
	Mr Van Rhodie

	
	
	

	9.
	BABOON MANAGEMENT UPDATE FOR THE OVERSTRAND
	

	
	Cllr Els mentioned that she had a meeting with Liezel de Villiers and Jill regarding baboon management.  No further feedback could be reported.
	Noted

	
	
	

	10.
	STATUS OF PLOT CLEARING IN THE OVERSTRAND
	

	
	
	

	
	The meeting was informed that the contractor appointed for the clearing of plots did not meet the expectations, and that the contract with the contractor has been terminated.  The tender made provision for the appointment of the second best tenderer, but that service provider was not willing to assist.   
	

	
	
	

	
	Because a formal tender process will take up to six month, the municipality need to follow an alternative procurement process by obtaining informal quotations. Formal quotations (up to R200 000) will be utilized to clear plots with lots of vegetation and informal quotations (up to R30 000) for erven with less vegetation.  
	Noted

	
	
	

	11.
	NEW REGULATIONS FOR WETLANDS
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Harding informed that it was expected from the Provincial Environmental Management  some years ago that all stands, especially in Betty’s Bay where there are wetlands must provide an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) to build on the plots. As it was very expensive to get an EIA, someone complained about it, and it was stopped.  All of a sudden now they came back and prefer that an EIA be provided for all plots where new buildings  will be constructed, because of the flowing of the water from the mountains and other reasons.
	

	
	
	

	
	Since then, all the roads have been upgraded and storm water pipes, drainage pipes, etcetera have been installed to cut of the water. 
	

	
	
	

	
	The Ward Committee recommended that only an EIA be provided for plots that are situated on wetlands and not all plots that are going to be developed, as it is very expensive to get an EIA.
	Mr Lakey/Cllr Els/Cllr Cohen

	
	
	

	12.
	DELISTING OF PUBLIC SLIPWAYS
	

	
	Mr Lakey informed that the Department of Environmental Affairs and Development Planning requested the municipality to revised the current proclaimed slipways in the Overstrand area, to decide if the slipways should stay on the list for launching sites or if it must be delisted via Province.
	

	
	
	

	
	There are three registered slipways in Hangklip-Kleinmond area, the Kleinmond Slipway, Maanskynbaai/Maasbaai and Rooiels Slipway.
	

	
	
	

	
	It is a challenge to maintain Maanskynbaai, because a lot of work needs to be done, referring to the concrete slab, etcetera. The Ward Committee must decide if Maanskynbaai should stay on the list as a registered slipway.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Ward Committee recommended that all three slipways, Kleinmond Slipway, Maanskynbaai/Maasbaai and the Rooiels Slipway stay on the list as proclaimed launching sites.
	Mr Lakey

	
	
	

	13.
	WARD COMMITTEE SYSTEM REDESIGN and WARD COMMITTEE RULES
	

	
	
	

	
	Note was taken that a meeting will be held on 30 August 2022 at 18:00 in the Auditorium, Hermanus to discuss the Ward Committee System redesign and Ward Committee Rules with all ward committee members.  Comments on the Ward Committee Rules can be submitted via email or per hand to the office of the Senior Manager: Kleinmond Administration, Mr D Lakey.  

Cllr Cohen mentioned that transport  will be arranged.
	Noted

	
	
	

	14.
	SITE VISITS TO RELEVANT AREA WITH SPECIFIC WARD COMMITTEE MEMBER (QUARTERLY) PLUS WARD COMMITTEE MEMBER FEEDBACK AND INPUT MEETING
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Cohen mentioned that he will like to see ward committee member more active in the community in stead of sitting in meetings.  This is the reason that he proposed more site visits for ward committee members, as inputs from the members are very important.  Communication with the community is also very important and regular feedback should be given. 
	Noted 

	
	
	

	15
	3 CS APPROACH
	

	
	
	

	15.1
	CRIME
	

	
	
	

	15.1.1
	CAMERA POLICY
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Lakey informed that the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and the Chief of the Fire Department met to discuss the Camera Policy.  The policy will be submitted to Council in August or September 2022. 
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Harding explained that with the establishment of the Special Rating Area (SRA) a lot of work was done by the Steering Committee, but there was no Camera Policy. He stated that the policy was then drafted and the Special Rating Area of Kleinmond, Hermanus, Onrus and Vermont came together to work through the draft document and they made their suggestions to the municipality.  The SRA is waiting for the policy to be promulgated by Council to proceed with the installation of the cameras.
	

	
	
	

	
	Recommendation:
	

	
	
	

	
	The Ward Committee recommended that because many inputs have been  made by the public, feedback be given on the comments and that the draft document be submitted to the Ward Committee before it be approved by Council.
	Cllr Cohen & Cllr Els / Mr Lakey

	
	
	

	15.1.2
	ILLEGAL STRUCTURES AND MANAGEMENT
	

	
	Mr E Fisher from the Law Enforcement Department informed the meeting regarding the control of the new informal settlement.   The controlling of that area was taken over from the Red Ants by the Law Enforcement Department. 

The area is monitored on a 24 hour basis by Law Enforcement Officers.  There are currently six officers working in the area.
Concerns were raised that structures put up during the night are difficult for Law Enforcement to control and about foreign nationals that are staying there.

The meeting was informed regarding the advertisement to appoint people on a temporary basis.  The Ward Committee recommended that people from the local community who are staying in that area be appointed to assist the Law Enforcement Officers.
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Fisher said that he is currently acting as Station Commander in Kleinmond. He further informed the meeting regarding the appointment of additional Law Enforcement Officers in Kleinmond area.
	Mr Lakey/Cllr Els & Cllr Cohen

	
	
	

	15.2
	COST AND EASE OF DOING BUSINESS 
	

	
	
	

	15.2.1
	WATER METER READINGS
	

	
	Cllr Els informed the meeting that she got a report from the current service provider who do water meter readings.  According to the report received, there are 188 meters in Betty's Bay, Kleinmond 257,  Proteadorp 13, Pringle Bay 111, Rooiels 17, Heuningkloof 10, municipal meters 36, smallholdings  13 and in Mooiuitsig 3  that were not read.  From the houses have erf numbers and the others are marked with street numbers.  Houses burned down or substantially damaged in Betty’s Bay and 72 houses are still without street numbers.  In Kleinmond, 17 meters were removed.
	

	
	
	

	
	Plots are open and not fenced, meters are covered with fynbos and it is difficult to get the location of the meters.  Aggressive dogs is a problem in Proteadorp and Mountain View.  From the meters are inside the properties and water meter readers don’t have access.
	

	
	
	

	
	Assurances were given by the Finance Department that people with  high meter readings due to water pipe bursts would be notified. 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was recommended that both the street and erf number be indicated on the property. Cllr Els requested Ward Committee members to share this information with their constituencies.
	

	
	
	

	
	Photographs of meter readings  can be provided to the relevant municipal official or through the collab citizen app.
	All

	
	
	

	15.2.2
	COMMUNICATION
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Cohen explained the collab citizen app that can be used to report matters to the municipality.
	Noted

	
	
	

	16
	GENERAL
	

	
	
	

	16.1
	KLEINMOND BEACH MARKET
	

	
	
	

	
	Ms Nydia Carelse informed the meeting regarding the Kleinmond Beach Market on Kleinmond Main Beach which is an informal trading area.  She asked if there is a possibility that the municipality can identify a site for people to do formal trading.
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Lakey mentioned that he and Mr Kuchar from the Land Use Planning Department came together to try to demarcate certain spots/areas  in Pringle Bay, Betty’s Bay and Kleinmond for trading, and that it was proposed that the Kleinmond Main Beach be included.  He further mentioned that he don’t know how far the municipality is with the adoption of the informal trading policy , as this will be the guidelines  to identify areas. 
	Noted

	
	
	

	16.2
	COMPLAINT AGAINST TOWN PLANNING DEPARTMENT
	

	
	
	

	
	Ms Scholtz stated that the Rooiels put in an complaint against the Town Planning Department, because they are allowing staff that is inherently incorrect, unfounded and non compliant.  They allow those persons  to lodge that applications, and the Town Planning Department advertise it and ask for comments.  In the past  it cost Rooiels R3502.00 to appeal to something that should never been considered in the first place.
	

	
	
	

	
	The complaint is supported by Pringle Bay and Betty’s Bay ratepayers.
	Cllr Cohen/Cllr Els

	
	
	

	16.3
	ILLEGAL IMMIGRANTS – SELLING OF FOOD
	

	
	
	

	
	It was proposed that action be taken against illegal immigrants who is coming to the town and that the Department of Home Affairs do an investigation.  
	

	
	
	

	
	Mention was also made that foreign nationals  “Somalians” are selling expired food, and it was requested that the Health Inspector do inspections.
	Mr Lakey / Cllr Cohen

	
	
	

	16.4
	BLOCKED SEWAGE DRAINS – OVERHILLS 
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Koti brought to the attention that he reported a blocked sewage drain in Overhills to the municipality and at the control room over the weekend, but the drain is still blocked.  Mr Van Rhodie and Mr Koti will have a site meeting. 
	Mr Van Rhodie

	
	
	

	16.5
	OVERHILLS COMMUNITY HALL
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Koti reported that water runs from the Community Hall in Overhills and that  the toilets are blocked.  He proposed that  the municipality  provide a key to a member of the community to look after the facility to prevent vandalism, as it take time for the municipal official to lock the door after functions. 
	Mr Lakey

	
	
	

	16.6
	REPAIRING OF LIGHT AT SOCCER FIELD AND RUGBY FIELD
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Njemla requested that the lights at the soccer field be repaired, because people cannot play at night.  Mention was also made that the lights at the rugby field need to be repaired. 
	Mr Lakey

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Cohen mentioned that he intend to start a sport forum in Kleinmond again so that issues can be raised there.  He will set up a meeting with the different sport codes.
	Cllr Cohen

	
	
	

	16.7
	RELOCATION OF STRUCTURES UNDER ELECTRIC POWER LINES
	

	
	
	

	
	Enquiries were made by Mr Mantshinga if there are any plans to relocate the structures under the electric power lines.   It was proposed that a meeting be set up with Mr Dennis Hendriks.  
	Cllr Els / Cllr Cohen

	
	
	

	16.8
	CCTV POLICY PROCESS
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Peddle informed that he and representatives of the Special Rating Area (SRA) in Hermanus had a meeting with Director Michaels this afternoon to discuss the CCTV policy process.   The draft policy will be taken further and it will be made available to the Ward Councillors within the next two weeks for discussion.  After that, the document will  be prepared and the SRA will have access to determine what has been decided.   CCTV cameras on private property which would have ability to oversee municipal property (like roads) have to be formally approved, otherwise it will be removed.
	Noted

	
	
	

	16.9
	PLAY PARK IN MOUNTAIN VIEW
	

	
	
	

	
	Mr Olifant mentioned that the playpark in Mountain View is a sore eye and he suggested that it be considered to make a garden there.
	

	
	
	

	
	The meeting was informed that the municipality is going to install outdoor gym facilities there.
	Noted

	
	
	

	16.10
	COMMUNITY HALL - PROTEADORP
	

	
	
	

	
	It was brought to the attention that people are using the premises of the Community Hall in Proteadorp for washing lines and other activities.  Law Enforcement will be asked to remove the washing lines.
	Mr Lakey

	
	
	

	16.11
	OVERHILLS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT – INCLUSION OF COMMUNITY LEADERS
	

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Williams proposed that the community leaders be included in the Standard Operational Plan of the Law Enforcement Department to assist them with the controlling of illegal structures.  The matter will be taken up with the Law Enforcement Department.
	Cllr Els / Cllr Williams

	
	
	

	17.
	CLOSURE
	

	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 18:12.
	

	
	
	


8 | Page

